Juniper Green Community Council
(Serving Juniper Green and Baberton Mains)

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Minutes of Meeting held at Baberton Golf Club

Wednesday 9th February 2011 starting at 7pm
In the Chair – Professor Cliff Beevers

Present – Helen Ogg, Robert Ogg, Norma McGeever, Richard Watt, Cllr Ricky Henderson (part), Charlie Boyle (Bowling Club), Vic Stewart, Maxine Magee, Karen Noble (part), Cllr Alastair Paisley (part), Valerie Jack (Village Halls Group), Eric White, Acting Sergeant  Michele Robertson.
Public: Mr and Mrs Alistair McAdam.
Also Present – Stephen Wiseman (McCarthy and Stone), Michael Vipond (The Planning Bureau Ltd), Sir Michael Hirst (Pagoda Public Relations) and members of the Golf Club Committee including club captain and local resident Ray Brown.
1.  Apologies – Neil Ingram, Neil Wheelan and Ian Gilmour.

2.  Minutes of previous meeting – Vic reported that the offer made by the Post Office for their facilities carrying commission only is a poor business model for a small shop and sadly considered not viable by the present occupant of the Old Post Office.  The model allows for no flexibility.  Alastair reported that he expects that the lollipop ladies will not be cut in the new City budget, and he wondered whether some re-deployment may be possible.  The midwinter ramble from Bloomiehall Park to Al Borgo was a success.  Charlie had received the nomination papers to join the committee formally and he hopes to complete them soon.  Ricky reported that he had received confirmation of the application of the nominees for the Bad weather Heroes reception being planned by the Scottish Government.
3. We were welcomed to Baberton Golf Club by Keith Nicholson, the club manager.  Cliff then welcomed Stephen Wiseman and Michael Vipond (architect), who proceeded to give a presentation on the proposed new building to replace the present Golf Clubhouse, containing 45 sheltered flats.  The presentation included a display of plans and artist’s impressions.  It is intended that a manager will be present on weekdays between 10 am and 4 pm.  The flats will be fitted with alarms which will link with a communications centre in Yorkshire.  There will be a lounge, a golf-changing room, a guest flat and 30 car-parking spaces.  All flats will look outwards.  There will be a car turning space in the present wooded triangle.  Karen saw safety issues for children walking to school through the same triangle area might cause a problem, and asked whether space would allow coaches to stop to collect/deliver children on trips.  The flats will be convenient for shops, but for now there will be no Post Office.  Richard questioned whether the building would be carbon-neutral.  Michael replied that by the time construction takes place regulations will require a high standard of insulation and heat recovery.  The building will be mainly three storeys, with a fourth below on the northern side.   Maxine wondered what the care facilities for ageing residents would be and Stephen replied that it was not a nursing home but that the usual access to social care would be available to residents.  Eric asked whether management would be turned over to another company, such as the American Peverel (which occurred with some English buildings following over-borrowing in the 1980s).  Stephen replied that McCarthy-Peverel was a separate company, and that the intention was to manage the property from the company though that situation might change.  McCarthy and Stone have an excellent reputation and they assured the meeting that they would take special care with safety both during the construction phase and re-visit the design of the turning area to ensure a sensible and safe route for pedestrians on the path to the school.
4.  Reports from Office-Bearers

4.1  Secretary – There were no new applications for licensing nor variations applied for in our area.

4.2  Treasurer – delivered in his absence by Cliff– Neil W had reported that we have the sum of £2115.24 in the bank with one outstanding cheque for £32 yet to be cashed.  An auditor has been found, who will examine the preliminary accounts up to the end of December 2010 and a draft report is expected in March or April ready for a statement at the AGM on May 11th.

4.3  Planning – A report had been received from Neil I (appended to these Minutes).  No questions arose from the proposed housing extensions.  The suggestion for one-way traffic in Baberton Mains and Balerno has been mentioned at Council as a possible solution for the retention of a bus service around these areas during severe snow weather, and we await the verdict.
Several members had seen the presentation in Currie Library for the proposed retail park to replace the old Currie Primary School, by MacDonalds.  It was considered it would lead to the destruction of local shops in Currie and Juniper Green.  Once planning permission has been applied for, we will respond. The two Post Office boxes near the tennis courts have still not been re-sited.
4.4  Meetings and Walkabouts – Helen outlined the reports on the walkabout at the pedestrian underpass by Eric, Robert and by PC Bob Maloney, the latter suggesting cutting shrubs back by 15 metres.  The suggestion has been put to Craig Dunlop (Parks Officer) who is stretched due to shortage of cash.  It is hoped he can deal with at least some of it in the new financial year.  Alastair reported that Judith Benton had emailed him regarding ownership of the land on the Colinton side of the footbridge over the Water of Leith.  The likely owner of the land, the Liston-Foulis Trust, is willing to conveyance the land to the Council.  The issue is with Bill Miller of CEC who is to investigate.

5  Police Report – PC Michele Robertson was congratulated by Alastair and Cliff on her promotion to acting sergeant.  She was standing in for PC Steven Skirving, the designated officer for this area.  There was some discussion of car-parking in Baberton Mains Wynd for schoolchildren being delivered and collected, with Mrs McAdam strongly pointing out the inadequacy of present arrangements.  Mrs McAdam was also concerned about who and why the traffic order in the Wynd was being queried.  Ricky agreed to find out more details and contact Mr and Mrs McAdam directly.  Karen pointed out that City criteria for lollipop ladies were not met at the Baberton Mains Drive location, and Michele explained that traffic wardens were difficult to deploy there for the short time needed each day.
Michele then reported 47 calls in January in Juniper Green and Baberton Mains with over 70% of the incidents resolved.  The Police held a “get to know your local bobby” session at the Village Hall on February 8th but it was poorly attended due to little publicity.  A second monthly meeting in the Village Hall will be held on 24th March at 7.30 pm and Helen will try to squeeze this information into the newsletter.  This will also be publicised by posters and in the C&B News.

5.2  Letters – Helen had received unsatisfactory replies from her two letters asking the Police for more information in describing incidents.  We feel more specific information is helpful in deciding our response.  The Community Safety sub-committee of PNP are taking up the issue.
5.3  Community Safety – Helen said that four CCTV camera points had been lost to Baberton Mains during the replacement of the lamp posts.  It is hoped a couple of replacements will be erected soon.  It has been confirmed that pigeon poo collecting under the bypass bridge should be removed by Pest Control officers.
6  Publicity

6.1 Website training – Richard said the training session will be in Room G01 in the Scott Russell Building at Heriot Watt at 6 pm on 11th February.  We should have seen the manual, and we need take no materials as Ruth will bring plenty for everyone to work on.

6.2  Newsletter.  Helen showed the draft for the next newsletter, and the content was discussed.  A quote is awaited for the printing, the cost of which should be similar to last time for 2500 copies.  Maxine is to ask the Scouts if they wish to deliver throughout the area for a consideration though timing might be an issue: if the newsletters are ready then ideally we would want them out no later than February 24th.  The difficulty of delivering to individual flats at St Margaret’s Court and other warden controlled flats was briefly discussed.  Eric regretted the font used was 8½ points rather than 12.
6.3  Farmers Market on 26th February – Posters will be needed by February 15th and fliers ready on the day showing the next three market dates.  Richard reported that Correx posters have been obtained displaying “Farmers’ Market this Saturday, Kinleith Arms”, at a reasonable cost and they are very clear.  Valerie asked how someone could get a stall and Cliff explained they could do so by sending him an email.  

Alastair reported that Balerno VT have now bought stalls which we are entitled to borrow. 

7  EACC Business – Robert reported that minutes for the Executive meeting for January have been circulated and no one had questions about them.  

7.1  Insurance Meeting on 15th February at 2 pm. – There is a huge committee and it was felt we do not have the expertise to attend.  Robert agreed to send a message to say we would wish cover for events like our environmental clean-ups as part of our Policy.

7.2 For the ASCC Area Representative Election shortly, we are all eligible but no one wished to put their name forward. 

7.3 Robert reported that there is an EACC Poverty Debate on 5th March with lunch.

8  Public Meetings

8.1  Digital TV Switchover. Richard said an article by Russell Keen will appear in the C & B News, and there will be posters for the event on 22nd March.  He suggested inviting Currie and Balerno CCs, which was agreed.

8.2  Allotment Committee progress report
In view of material circulated recently, it was agreed that Eric should approach David Jamieson for a site meeting to discuss the possibility of forming allotments at Curriemuirend Park.
8.3 Cliff reported that ideas are developing for the Monument Surrounds with the pupils at Juniper Green Primary School working with Nan Henderson on planting up the area.  Val Hawkins is leading a group of local residents in supporting Nan and the pupils.  Cash is needed and The C & B News had given towards this project.  A seat would be desirable as a focal point.
   8.4 Money for filming: it was decided that the donated money by the filming in Belmont Road could also be suitably applied to the monument site project.
   8.5 Bloomiehall Park centenary update: Cliff asked if the school would participate in the proposed celebrations for the 100th anniversary of Bloomiehall Park.  Karen will put this to the Parents’ Council in March and Cliff has offered to attend that meeting if he is free. September seemed a possible time.
8.6  Energy Fair – Johanna’s email 

Johanna Carrie’s Transition Towns Fair on 30th July was discussed with its stalls and speakers.  Norma is happy to help with it.  Cliff is to check with Johanna that she is happy to invite companies.

9  AOCB and Open Forum

9.1  Letter regarding parking on Lanark Road in Snow

Michele said the issue is complicated because parking on yellow lines is controlled by the City through traffic wardens, whereas obstruction is the province of the Police.  Eric was concerned that emergency teams may be unable to reach a heart attack case further up the road.  Would they be able to assess the state of the road in time to respond adequately?  Michele explained that lessons have been learned that side roads should also be cleared or cars will again be left on main roads.  Vic agreed to respond to the letter-writer with a summary of our discussion.
9.2 A request from Piper for support for a bid was discussed.  It would have been useful to have some feedback on schools already in the scheme.  Richard said he would respond to the request.
9.3 Johanna Carrie is requesting support for her bid to the Climate Challenge Fund.  She is clear about her projects.  Richard agreed to reply.

9.4 A resident had pointed out that the bushes outside the Village Hall could provide a possible hiding place for undesirable characters.  It was decided that we would discuss with Craig Dunlop at the next walkabout. 
9.5 Richard asked Karen if the school would participate in another Clean-Up Day, Karen responded positively.

9.6 Maxine mentioned the National Smile Day at the end of Act of Kindness Week timed for October.

9.7 PNP Health and Employment Subgroup – Robert has resigned as the meeting times have been re-timed.  Robert explained that mental health issues are now the main focus.  Maxine will continue to represent us.

9.8 Vic reminded us that a six-monthly meeting to review the Farmers’ Market with the Kinleith Arms is due.  Cliff to talk to all relevant parties and arrange a meeting.
9.9 Valerie said that City support for a full-time janitor at the Village Hall will cease at the end of this tax year.  The Village Halls Group committee is not strong at present, and there are many issues for which they seek solutions.  The facility is much used.  They intend holding a Village day for organisations on 12th May as part of their AGM.  
10.  Date and Venue of Next Meeting: 9th March in the Village Hall committee room.

Signed by Professor Cliff Beavers     ……………………………………
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JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

REPORT ON PLANNING MATTERS ARISING OVER THE PAST TWO MONTHS PREPARED BY THE PLANNING CONVENOR

DATE: 7th February 2011

Planning Applications received between 5th December 2010 and 4th February 2011 

11/00232/FUL  1F1 7 Juniper Avenue Edinburgh EH14 5EG Replacement windows - Submitted on 4/2/2011 - Proposal Does Not Constitute Development.
Planning Applications determined between 5th December 2010 and 4th February 2011

10/01792/FUL  6 Juniper Lane Edinburgh EH14 5EH Proposed garden room. Submitted on 24/06/2010, Retrospective consent granted 10/12/2010.   

10/03070/FUL 10 Baberton Mains Bank Edinburgh EH14 3ED Demolish existing garage, erect first floor and two storey extension incorporating garage. Submitted on 28/10/2010, Granted 08/12/2010.

10/03241/FUL 55 Juniper Avenue Edinburgh EH14 5EE Demolition of existing single storey extension and replace with new single storey extension… Submitted on 15/11/2010, Granted 23/12/2010.
10/03575/FUL 1 Baberton Mains Bank Edinburgh EH14 3ED. Erection of a single storey extension to rear and side of dwelling house. Submitted on 20/12/2010, Granted 18/01/2011.
Progress on Enforcement Cases:

09/00711/EOPDEV Belmont Road Juniper Green 10/09/2009 - Alleged, unauthorised erection of posting pouch in conservation area - second pouch will be relocated next to existing grey/black one by Post Office – Case closed - no further action, I am now awaiting further contact from the Post Office following my discussion with them before Christmas.

PNP – EIT Meeting 17 Jan 2011 

This meeting focused on winter maintenance and compliance with standards on street cleaning. Winter maintenance will feature at our February meeting - we are invited to comment on possible improvements to coping with severe weather by the end of February. Issues include frequency of clearing roads and pavements, parked cars on bus routes and communication. 
Currie hill School Development, Lanark Road West Public Exhibition by Developers: 
Macdonald Estates Wed 19th & Thurs 20th Jan in Currie Library. I went to this meeting and met representatives of Macdonald Estates, the developers. The only likely outcome is a small supermarket, about 25,000 sq ft area, i.e about half the size of Tesco at Colinton and less than a third the size of Asda at Chesser. Because the site slopes to the north, the proposed building would not be readily visible from Lanark Road. A planning application is likely later this year.
Planning Customer Focus Group 20 Jan 2011 

This was an annual meeting of those who deal regularly with the planning system. Most of those attending were from Community Councils. We were given details of the 2010 survey of users, which showed that 87% thought the service was good or excellent. 67% of users had some contact with the website, and 25% submitted applications online. The Review of Decision Making processes, which caused some controversy before Christmas, is out for consultation until 25 February. I will circulate a proposed response later this month. Important issues for us are the right to speak at hearings and the rules relating to site visits.

McCarthy & Stone Development

I have looked at an advance copy of the display which will be part of Wednesday’s presentation. It focuses on the appearance of the development, the benefits to the local community and the lower level of car use associated with it. It is not clear how access to the path beside the school is provided, but the boundary alongside the existing path to Baberton Mains is unchanged.  

I suggest questions to put at the meeting should include -

Access to the school, both during construction and once the development is in use – where are the safe turning area and drop-off point, and how is pedestrian access provided?

Ownership and planting of the triangle of land next to the all-weather pitch

Traffic management during construction phase

Visual appearance of development, particularly from Baberton Avenue

I’m sure more questions will arise on the night.

Neil Ingram

Planning Convenor
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